
Motions Submitted to Council 

In accordance with Chapter 2, Part 2 (Rule 15) of the Council’s 
Constitution

Motion 4

Submitted by Councillor J Kent

Thurrock Council notes that since decriminalisation of parking in 2005 
residents of Lodge Lane have been able to park on their crossovers - as they 
had been able to for decades before. The decision to enforce against 
residents parking in this way has caused significant anger and concern 
against those affected. Council calls on Cabinet to revisit this decision and 
find a way of allowing residents to park in the way they have for many, many 
years without any problem. 

Monitoring Officer Comments:

The Motion relates to a matter which affects the Authority or the Authority’s 
area and for which the Authority has a relevant function.

Section 151 Officer Comments:

This motion has no immediate financial implications.  However, should there 
be a change in approach that leads to any change in the service’s financial 
position then the service will need to absorb these.

Is the above motion within the remit of Council to approve? 

Yes


